
Half Term 1 House Captain’s Blog  

Welcome back , I am so excited to be starting this term of as your 

House Captain for Clougha House and I am very grateful for the op-

portunity to be your House Captain .  

This year has looked very different in school with the changes that 

have been put in place to help keep everybody safe.  

The use of the central line,  windows and doors kept open,  year 

groups staying in their allocated area for lessons, breaks and dinner 

times and the use of pre ordering at dinner time has helped to  keep 

everybody safe as much as possible. I am very pleased to see how 

everyone has adapted to these unusual changes.  

Also school reopening has had a positive impact on our wellbeing! I 

for one have missed not seeing everybody for 6 months and I am 

glad to be back.  

Clougha has chosen to support local charity, Marsh Community Cen-

tre, it is a vital service and is a place to go and seek support for 

whatever you need. Clougha have managed to raise a total of 

£84.60 during half term one. 

I am over the moon to be chosen To be chosen as house captain and 

I am looking forward to making some positive contributions to the 

house system and to our school. I understand that we are in unprec-

edented times but we must all stick together follow the three Cs and 

keep our school the positive CLHS family we all are.  
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